## STRINGFELLOW ELEMENTARY SCHOOL LOCAL SCHOOL GOVERNANCE TEAM

Tuesday, February 28, 2023 12:00pm

The meeting was called to order. In attendance was Mr. Jenkins, Ms. Milton, Mrs. Cardin, Dr. Robinson, Mr. Brogdon, and Mr. Cohran.

The minutes of the Jan 31, 2023 meeting were read. Milton motioned to approve the minutes and Jenkins seconded the motion.

Mr. Brogdon, the Network Services Director, joined to review module 9 covering technology for the Colquitt County School District. He began reviewing the technology areas of responsibility. He explained that technology has partnered with security to help with the Centigix system. He also explained that technology is responsible for security cameras in the building. Recently, the Colquitt County School district shared access to security camera footage with the Colquitt County law enforcement. Law enforcement will only access this footage in the case of an emergency. Mr. Brogdon explained that cyber security has become a major focus for the district. Mr. Brogdon reviewed the technology inventory for the district which includes approximately 13,000 chromebooks. Our district is still working to provide one to one access for chromebooks to students. He reviewed the new camera system Kloud 12 and explained that 85% of classrooms are equipped with the cameras. He reviewed the technology plan and how the district is working to increase online learning opportunities for students and professional learning for staff. Next, we reviewed the funding for technology. Technology for the district is funded with ESPLOST, E-RATE, General Fund, and GOSA. He also mentioned that CARES fund bought approximately 800 computers that were distributed over the summer.

Dr. Robinson reviewed updates for Stringfellow Elementary. She explained that title 1 carry over fund came in and the various ways they can be spent. Stringfellow received extra funds for professional learning. The money will help to create a turnover plan, cover stipends for summer professional development, professional learning with Solution Tree, and substitutes for teachers to attend school improvement meetings and professional development. Dr. Robinson explained how the GA Department of Education is supporting Stringfellow. They meet every Monday with Mr. Knighton, attend all leadership meetings, and will be conducting walkthroughs. She explained that teachers will be undergoing a math curriculum adoption in the 23-24 school year. Our next and last meeting will be Mar 28, 2023.

Mrs. Cardin motioned to adjourn the meeting Ms. Milton seconded the motion. The meeting was adjourned.